
 

 

 

A WHOLE NEW WORLD! 

Greetings to our brethren in 

Christ! We’re finally beginning to 

adjust to our new world here in 

Thailand. It would be an 

understatement to say that 

things are very different here.   

Long, floppy-eared cows 

walk in the roads, and wild dogs 

roam free everywhere!  The rules 

of the road seem to be only 

suggestions. Motorcycles zoom 

past you on all sides.  

While visiting an orphanage 

recently, we had both the “joy” 

and fright of having a giant bull 

elephant walk towards us in our 

lane while traveling home that 

evening—that is not exactly 

something you want to see in the 

dark! 

Interestingly enough, the 

mountain right near our house is 

called Cobra Mountain—kind of 

suggestive, if you ask me. As of 

yet, we haven’t seen any snakes; 

however, we have had quite a 

few lizards running up and down 

our walls.  They sure are fast, and 

they are impossible to catch. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MINISTRY NEWS 

Since we’ve been in 

Thailand, we’ve had the privilege 

of going soul winning many 

times. By God’s grace, I have 

already been able to lead a few 

people to the Lord.  Elizabeth was 

able to lead some children to the 

Lord one day as well.   

Recently I began working a 

truck (bus) route in a village 

thirty minutes away.  A young 

man named Star will be 

translating for me while I am 

learning the Thai language.   

Our church is very exciting.  

God brings us first-time visitors 

every week, and souls get saved 

and baptized every week as well.  

Without a doubt, God is doing 

great things here in Southeast 

Asia!  

 

FAMILY NEWS 

The big news for our family 

is that little Samuel Elijah has 

finally arrived. At birth he 

weighed 8.6 pounds, and he was 
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19½ inches long.  Mom and baby 

are doing very well. Recently 

Christabel asked whether Samuel 

would be speaking Thai or 

English, because he was born in 

Thailand.  I think she thinks he’s 

Thai because he was born here. 

 

Little Emanuel has some 

more exciting news to share with 

you.  He just turned four years 

old on November 8.  He had a 

very enjoyable birthday party, 

and he’s so sorry that you 

couldn’t make it to his party and 

have one of his brownies.  

 

Well, thank you for 

everything you do. Your faithful 

support is what has gotten us to 

the field, and we believe our 

partnering together will result on 

much fruit on Christ’s behalf.  As 

always, may the Lamb that was 

slain receive the due reward of 

His suffering! 

 


